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President

Mary Swirsky


463-4015

Secretary

Ann Rudolph


463-5803

Treasurer

Candy LoBue


463-2677

President-elect

Lynda Boody

     202 355-4201

Board Members

Term thru 6/17

James Schreiber


463-3377

John Diekmann


463-7162

Carolyn Strelo-Smith


463-4696

John Murray


463-5550

Term thru 6/18

Jim Snyder


221-3986

Oscar Hernandez


463-1873

Peggy Bitler


463-4239

Richard Ernst

     916 749-8479

Kathie Mann


463-4265

Newsletter

Prices  463-3794

Program Schedule:
Feb. 21 Student of the Month

Feb. 28 Speech & music contests

Mar. 7 Open

Mar. 14 Open

Mar. 21 Open

Mar. 28 Open

As soon as you have a program set up, let Lucy know at: lrechel@slcnv.com
Upcoming Events:

Mar. 11 Lucy’s Bull sale

Mar. 18 Friends of NRA dinner
Mar. 25 Spring Dinner/Dance  

Time to get going again: After an enjoyable Valentine’s week off from Rotary (as well as a month or two of weak attendance) it is time to renew our vows and get busy.  Student of the Month and Speech and Music Contests are two excellent programs we support and they come up next.  Let’s have a good turn out for these programs.  March is sort of a community support and fund raising month.  We need Club support to make all these things happen.  

Lucy’s Bull sale: Nobody contributes more to keeping our Club active than Lucy. This is our chance to thank her.  Saturday March 11 she takes on the job of persuading beef growers to eat beef.  Our job is to produce a variety of appetizer dishes that will get them in such a good mood that they will buy the bulls she wants to sell them at the sale on Sunday.  Most of us know what is expected of us, but if anyone has any questions talk to Candy Lo Bue.

NRA Dinner: Many of us have friends in the “Friends of NRA” club.  This dinner is a major fundraiser for them and our job is simply to help them put on the dinner.  We need a BBQ crew that can dependably turn out 200 steaks when they want them.  The last couple of years we have also contributed a few people to help keep the buffet line supplied.  Talk to Kenny and Peggy if you can help.  It is just a matter of a few hours starting late Saturday afternoon. With luck you might even get a steak dinner and our Club will probably get a reasonable donation for our efforts.

Spring Dinner/Dance: We have a long ways to go on this event.

Some advertising is out but more should go.  We have posters for both the Dinner/Dance and for describing the three item raffle.  There are some of the raffle description pages printed on regular weight paper instead of the heavier paper.  These are intended to help you know what you are selling.  Both posters (for placing in store windows) and the regular weight descriptions will be available at the next few meetings.  We will need setup crews on Saturday morning, take down crews Saturday after the dance, cooking crews Saturday afternoon and serving crews during the Dinner.  This is a much smaller “room” to decorate than the barn at the Fair Grounds, but it still requires effort.  Ann is in charge of the decorations so talk to her if you want to help.    The decorations will probably be done Sat. morning.  We need items for the Silent Auction.  Lynda is handling that.  If you have items talk to her so she knows what will be available.  An extra raffle/auction item will be the 55” Smart TV won at the Super Bowl Party by Jim Schreiber.  He has donated it back to the Club and we can use it as money raiser again.  How should we do that?  Separate raffle?  Silent auction? Other?  We are selling this as a wine tasting event and, in my opinion, we should have a variety of reasonable wines available for tasting.  We are not having good success in getting those wines.  Any suggestions on how to get some at reasonable cost would be appreciated.

Main thing we have to get busy on right now is selling tickets.  The raffle tickets ($10 each) are pretty easy to sell.  We need to sell about 100  tickets for each of the three raffles (Texaco card, wine cooler/cabinet and gun safe).  We need to sell 150 to 200 Dinner/Dance tickets just to cover to cost of renting the Catholic Center, paying the band and serving the dinner.  Unless we have a really good silent auction, the 3 item raffle will probably be our best money maker.  This should be our last fundraiser during Mary’s presidency.  Let’s make it a really good one.  We never have any problem spending the money.

Super Bowl Party: This is usually an enjoyable event.  The wrong teams always seem to be playing and the wrong one of them always seems to win, but at least the food is copious (good thing this only happens once a year) and good.  The people are there to enjoy the quality of the player’s efforts.  Any team that gets to that game has some exceptional players  and this year was certainly no exception.  The major pool prize of $2,000 was won by Vic Parker (The Blind Man).  Our own Jim Schreiber won one of the 55” Smart TV’s and donated it back to the Club.  It will be used as a money raiser at the Spring Dinner/Dance.  Overall the Super Bowl Party was an enjoyable success.

Board Elections: As usual the time for electing a new Board of Directors has slipped past us.  Terms on this Board are 2 years beginning on July 1.  Half of the 10 elected Board members are elected each year (see page 1 of this newsletter to see who is on the present Board).  Serving on this Board is a good way to see how other members view Rotary and discuss how Rotary’s mission should be carried out.  The Board meets once a month and meetings are rarely contentious.  A list of nominations will be made up at an upcoming meeting (probably in early March) and election will follow the next week.

Other positions: We still need a president to follow Lynda.  Our membership is starting to drop a little so we should probably become more active in recruiting new members.   
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Tuesday Evening 7:00 PM


Dini’s Lucky Club
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